

Dear Friends

PRAISE REPORT and PRAYER REQUESTS

As we announced in our last letter, from October 1st on we are back to in person meetings at Debrecen Penitentiary. What we didn't know back then is that the Lord decided to deal a double portion as we were allowed to minister at another Institute in the Budapest area! (This was my first ever visit at this facility.)

This came despite the fact that the government ordered higher level of COVID related restrictions as of November 5th. Due to that, I'm preaching in a mask and with rubber gloves on, plus jumping another set of hurdles that I would not detail. Just as the meeting ended the chaplain invited us back for another occasion in December!

(I have been burdened for a while for the Budapest area prisons and asked the Lord to open the door for the Gospel, looks like He did just what we asked!)

Combined at the two institutes we were privileged to see five inmates profess faith in Christ! It is such a blessing to see these sin-sick, sometimes confused and often spiritually-mentally beat up guys to come and hear the Word of God! Please pray that we could disciple these men!

Recently through God's providential care we came into contact with several high-level decision makers in the Hungarian Law Enforcement and Penitentiary agencies. Please pray that these contacts would develop into more ministry opportunities!

VISION and PLAN

As we vision and plan for 2022-23, we realized that we bottleneck on our transportation side. Currently we are a one car family, driving a 2013 vehicle. We concluded that for our ministry plans we will need another car, nothing fancy but something reliable that we can drive for couple of hundreds of miles per week.

A quick survey on the market convinced us that we would need to raise an amount around \$8-9.000. Please pray and also help us if you are able! As a closing of our report, we would like to wish all of our friends a wonderful Thanksgiving and Christmas celebration!

WE WOULD LIKE TO ASK OUR FRIENDS PLEASE DON'T POST OUR PRAYER **LETTER ONLINE!**

Sending church: **Hopewell Baptist Church** 3755 Linda Vista Ave. Napa, CA 94558 Phone: (615) 410-8682 roahungary@gmail.com Please send support and all correspondence to Rock of Ages Ministries (Acct#238) P.O. Box 2308 Cleveland, TN 37320





